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Climbers of any age or experience level will treasure the biography of explorer and 
alpinist Luigi Amedeo di Savoia, The Duke o f  the Abruzzi: An Explorer’s Life. Authors 
Mirella Tenderini and Michael Shandrick have crafted an excellent book that lends 

insight into an extraordinary man and member of the Italian royal family. Famous among the 
climbing set for his ascent of Mount Saint Elias and attempt on K2, the Duke was not only a 
mountaineer but also a polar explorer, war hero and ambassador of good will.

First impressions might lead one to believe that the Duke was a golden child with spoils 
to travel the world. Tenderini and Shandrick provide us with information to the contrary. A 
victim of family jealousy and political infighting, the Duke spent much of his life avoiding 
scrutiny of the press. The story of his failed relationship with a wealthy American heiress is 
included because it was the source of much worldwide media attention. Much more than a dry 
expedition account, this biography sheds light on the personal life of a guarded and enigmat
ic man.

Walter Bonatti pays tribute to the Duke in a heartfelt foreword. The body is organized 
chronologically into chapters about each of the major periods of the Duke’s life. It is clear that 
an exhaustive amount of research has gone into this book. At times, facts such as names and 
dates are overwhelming, but this only adds to the book’s value as a reference tool. Much atten
tion is given to the Duke’s expedition companions, such as famed photographer Vittorio Sella, 
dedicated assistant and scribe Filippo De Filippi, and many loyal guides who helped him real
ize his goals. Many black-and-white photographs, some by Sella, are included, which give a 
face to the legend.

In his foreword, Bonatti writes: “I have but one regret with regard to the Duke of the 
Abruzzi: to have not lived in his time.” After the last page of this book has been turned and 
the cover closed, readers also will dream of joining the Duke on a foray to an unexplored 
range or following in his steps to a virgin summit. This book deserves a place in your library.
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